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Phone:    028 895 21315
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E-mail:    akeown242@c2kni.net

I am sure you would all agree that Friday night was a huge success and I want to take this opportunity to thank and congratulate everyone involved. The school looked absolutely fantastic and that is thanks to some very committed members of the PTFA and school community. Our school grounds have undergone a huge revamp in the last few weeks and we are so grateful for your hard work and time. Thanks to all the members of staff, past and present, and parents who gave so freely of their time on Friday to prepare for the celebrations and assist at the event. Thanks to Fr Dolan for his beautiful Mass, ably assisted by Fr Gallagher and Canon Dawson. But the stars of the show really were the children, who participated in the Mass and the concert with such confidence, talent and enthusiasm! I am so proud of them and I look forward to seeing more of this in the future.
We have received a lot of feedback from our letter about breakfast club and afterschool provision. Can I ask that any remaining notes are sent in tomorrow as we will be reviewing these this week?

We have reached the end of our 3 year School Development Cycle and are currently in the process of gathering information to create our new 3 year plan. We will be consulting with parents as part of this and we would appreciate the prompt return of questionnaires and related forms. It is very important that everyone has an opportunity to contribute to this process and so help us to move our school forward together. Remember, our school motto “OUR success is doing OUR best” applies to us all! 

You may have noticed the new “Education Matters” billboard as you enter Fivemiletown. We encourage parents to be actively involved in their child’s education. Daily reading (from school reading books, library books or own choice texts) is essential for all age groups and it is vital that you discuss the text with them. We have provided discussion prompts and pointers inside your child’s reading record book which can be used as a guide.
Primary 5,6 & 7 will be conducting a town walk next Monday (5th October) as part of their World Around Us studies on “Being and Belonging in Fivemiletown”. They will need coats for this. They will also be visiting Scott’s Bakery next Tuesday (6th October) as part of this.
Just to remind parents that the school will be closed for children on Friday 2nd October to facilitate a staff development day.

	Principal’s Awards:
Each month I will select two children from each room to receive a special “Principal’s Award” for excellent effort and work in school. Their work will be framed and hung on the wall inside the front door so that everyone can celebrate in their success.
Caden Noble (P2) – for amazing independent writing.

Megan O’Driscoll (P4) – for excellent numbering ordering.

Shane Liggett (P6) - for not giving up in Maths!

Shannon Byrne (P5) – for brilliant full sentence answers in Literacy.
Well done!
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